[bookmark: _GoBack]2017-2018 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
(Rabbi Reich Room, Webb Center)
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD APRIL 2D, 2018

Present: David Burdige, Nina Brown, Michael Carhart, Charlie Daniels, Lynn Wiles, Michael Zugelder.

1. Tenure voting – a Senate / Provost’s Council reconciliation committee imposed a rule that a person may vote only once in any given tenure case. This solution makes the Tenure policy parallel to the Promotion policy.  When deliberating the Promotion policy the same day, the full Senate approved the one-vote-per-person rule.  This reconciliation solution will be announced by the Chairman at the next meeting of the full Senate (including an invitation to any who might object to file an issue in the next academic year).
2. University Policy on the Evaluation of Teaching Effectiveness – a new version (particularly regarding the use and validity of student opinion surveys) is being floated in the Provost’s Council.  This policy will come back to us again in the next academic year.  In the meantime the Faculty and the Provost’s council remain at an impasse. 
3. Task force to consider moving the Interdisciplinary Studies Teacher Preparation Program from the College of Arts & Letters to the College of Education.  The Provost has requested from the Executive Committee a recommendation for a representative of the Faculty Senate to serve on the task force.  The Senate representative must be from neither the College of Arts & Letters nor from the College of Education.
4. Executive Committee elections – Senate officers were elected last year to two-year terms.  This year elections will be held for at-large representatives. Current at-large representatives (from the Colleges of Arts & Letters, Business, Engineering, and Health Sciences) are encouraged to notify their Senate constituents from their colleges and to send to Jennifer Moody the names of any nominees. 
5. University committees – were populated and assigned with the complete slate to be presented to the full Senate at the organizational meeting on April 10. 

Respectfully submitted by
Michael C. Carhart, acting in lieu of 
Sec’y Donna Hughes-Oldenburg
